Mr. M. R. Mmory, 2511 N. 36th St., Kansas City, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Emery:

Mr. William L. Butler has written Dr. F. C. Allen, as of August 21, saying that your son, Donald, expects to come to Lawrence Saturday morning hoping to see Dr. Allen.

Dr. Allen is in Iowa this week engaged in the Iowa State High School Coaches Association clinic and coaching school which closes Saturday, the 23rd. There is a possibility that he will return to Lawrence on Saturday, but I thought it well to let you know in advance that he might not be here.

If Donald can come over next week I feel sure Dr. Allen will be able to see him.

Sincerely yours,

Secretary.